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The Commissioners have now received the post hearing joint witness 
conferencing statements, the statement from Dr Palmer, and the Reply from 
WIAL. 

 

We can confirm we have now received sufficient information such that no 
further information is required. The hearing is therefore closed. Due to other 
commitments it is likely that the decision will not be able to be issued within 

15 working days (2nd August). Therefore, the Commissioners wish to signal 
now that the decision may not be issued until 23rd August (which is double 
the statutory timeframe as is provided for by the Act). 

 

 
DATED this 13th day of July 2021 

 

 

 
H A Atkins 

Chair - Independent Hearings Panel 

For and on behalf of: 

Commissioner David McMahon 
Commissioner Ray O’Callaghan 


